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2:00 Born in Krak¢w Poland in 1909. At 9 years old her father took 
care of a boy. 
 
4:00 7 children and her parents moved to the Ukraine. Her father 
was mayor of the village. Her father died when she was 18 years 
old. 
 
6:00 Nothing. 
 
8:00 Father worked as a conductor of street cars in Poland. Mother 
was a midwife and had a diploma. Jean was smart as a child but 
never learned to play an instrument. 
 
10:00 Keeps mentioning about the thrombosis that her father died 
of. Her father's death seems to have had a devastating effect on 
her. 
 
12:00 Father loved all his kids. 
 
14:00 Jean started to build her own house but she had no money. The 
neighbors tried to help her b/c they loved her father. The house 
had no roof at first. 
 
16:00 Her brother moved in with her in this small house. The war 
started around then. 
 
18:00 Germans took people to concentration Lager camps that wasn't 
far from her house. The Germans beat the people trying to get their 
family off the work trucks. 
 
20:00 Food was valuable. She kept bread on her at all times. She 
went to help her sister to give her food and was shot in the knee, 
the bullet grazed her. 
 
22:00 Mother was sick in concentration camp. 
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24:00 Doctor went to see mother in the camp to try and help her. 
Doctor came to like her brother and asked if he could keep him in 
his house. Brother said no b/c small kids would tell. Doctor asked 
Jean. 
 
26:00 Jean seems nervous about this story. How could she save the 
doctor? They built a fake wall inside the house. 
 
28:00 Doctor came knocking at the door, begging for them to save 
his life. 
 
30:00 Soon there were 4 people hiding in her attic b/c they were 
fleeing from the Nazis. 
 
32:00 She had some children's parents in her attic and the kids 
didn't know whether their parents were dead or alive. She couldn't 
tell kids b/c they couldn't keep the secret. The kids knew that 
being Jewish was bad to be back then. 
 
34:00 Kids were afraid to admit they were Jewish b/c they knew it 
was bad and they would die. 
 
36:00 There were 6 people staying in Jean's attic. They would knock 
tightly on the ladder when they needed her. 
 
38:00 The people in the attic wanted Jean to bring their kids to 
them. She wouldn't b/c it would kill them. The Germans left her 
village in 1945. She kept people in the attic for 2 years. 
 
40:00 Nothing.  
 
42:00 B/c she saved Jews, she would probably be killed says this 
Anonymous Letter that she received. So she fled to Czechoslovakia. 
 
44:00 She went to Canada at one point. She left Berger, (doctor) 
but he asked for her help again. 
 
46:00 Jean finds it hard to remember all the particulars of living 
in Canada. She stayed in Toronto for 2 years in 1948. 
 
48:00 Her mother didn't know where she was. 
 
50:00 Nothing. 
 
52:00 She lived with a lady who treated her bad b/c she helped 
Jews. She wouldn't let her hang her coat up. Her husband came and 
took her away. She lived w/ the lady for 2 days. 
 
54:00 Nothing. 
 
56:00 She knew a lady that lost her whole immediate family. This 
other woman was Polish also. 
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58:00 Jean gets emotional when she talks about being Christian and 
helping the Jews. She feared for her own life every night b/c she 
helped the Jews. 
 
1:00 She made some money from sewing. 
 
1:02 She walked 60 blocks to work everyday to save 5›. Back then 
she needed the money so bad. She could not stand seeing people 
getting murdered. 
 
1:04 Her Christian heart told her to love others as yourself. This 
is why she helped the Jews. She is a religious person and it was 
taught to her by her mother. She is glad she came to the U.S. b/c 
she would be dead otherwise. 
 
1:06 Times were very rough Everyone was dirt poor. 
 
1:08 No one would bury her people, they had to bury their own by 
hand. 
 
1:10 Nothing. 
 
1:12 The other people that she saved besides Berger are still alive 
and she knows where they are.  Some are in Israel. They never 
looked to see if Jean was alive or not. 
 
1:14 Soon as they left her house they "forgot" about her. 
 
1:16 They took a break from the interview. 
 
1:18 She saved Mrs. Zimmerman's life and made her kids some 
clothes. She didn't charge Mrs. Z for the clothes and she never saw 
her again. 
 
1:20 Mrs. Z went to Germany with her kids,is and wasn't to be seen 
again. Mrs. Z did find her through coincidence. Jean rarely gets a 
chance to tell of her stories of the Holocaust. 
 
1:22 She knew of a man who got robbed and gave the robber the money 
but still got killed. He survived Germany but got killed in 
America. This is ironic. 
 
1:24 Don't hate anyone. Must love everyone. She says that even 
Black people are nice too. This is what she would tell kids. 
 
1:26 Her grand Nephew and grand niece came in. Nephew doesn't think 
that her Aunt saving Jews has an effect on them. The two don't know 
very much. Knew that Hitler persecuted Jew, because of Religion. 
 
1:28 The kids don't seem to be overly interested. Jean says how 
fearful she was with having the Jews in her home. 
 
1:30 She had many close calls with getting caught with the Jews. 
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1:32 Emphasizes loving others as yourself. 
 
1:34 She feels bad that a lot of Ukrainians died because of the 
Jews. They wanted to help them enough to die. 
 
1:36 When they were young, it didn't matter if the kids were Jewish 
that they were Jewish that they were playing with. The kids are 
asked if their grand Aunts experiences makes a difference in their 
lives and they said "some." Do what your heart tells you is right 
they say. Kids leave. 
 
1:38 In her town, there was no distinguishing between Jews. She 
doesn't know if the Holocaust could happen again, maybe it could. 
 
1:40 She tells of boys taking a potato. 1:42 The Germans caught 1 
of the boys who ran. He said he wasn't Jewish. They beat the boy 
who ran, and later killed the others for being with this boy who 
was related to a Jew. 
 
1:44 People's lives are very important to her. Why should others 
die for being human? 
 
1:46 The people that she saved at first didn't try to find her to 
see how she was doing. She didn't mind b/c thinking of those things 
and times causes her misery. 
 
1:48 Jean shows a letter that she received. Jean wanted to plant 2 
trees in Israel. One of the women didn't want Jean to see her 
family b/c Jean knew that the girl's father wasn't really her 
father. 
 
1:52 Nothing. 
 
1:54 She received a medal for what she did. She doesn't like a man 
named Neil b/c he works for KGB. She cries at the end. 
.END. 
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